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Hi Ingrid,

| am writing to you, to make a submission expressing my objection to a proposed modification to Osborn Rd,
Normanhurst, caused by the Loreto Normanhurst School Redevelopment Proposal. | have tried to submit my
objection via the Planning Portal, but this portal doesn't appear to be working for me (or many people trying to use
it).

My objection is to the proposed removal of the 'free left-hand turn on red' from Osborn Road onto Pennant Hills
Road, which seems to have already been approved. | am one of the over 150 households that live off Osborn Road,
and will be affected daily by this impending change (which was never consulted with the local residents). This left
hand turn, which has never been an issue in terms of safety, is essential for the flow of traffic out of Osborn, which
becomes unbearable Loreto's school drop-off/pick-up times. By removing the ability to turn left on red will mean the
traffic will almost come to a standstill on Osborn, taking what currently sits at around 20mins to get out of the street
on school mornings, will become considerably worse.

This proposal makes absolutely no sense, and is unjust in the fact that a private school, that is only operating on
school days, during school terms, can implement such a permanent change that will affect the residents of the area,
even when the school is operating.

| would appreciate you sending on my objection, as | am not able to submit it on your website.

| look forward to hearing back from you.

Kind regards,

Kristine



